

End-of-the-year test

Level 5

Advanced

Help Harry to release the Wizarding World and protect Hogwarts from the Dark magic!

Where do the Deadly Hallows come from?

Read the following story and find it out.



Section R 1 (13 marks)

Read the following passage and answer all the questions.

The Tale of the Three Brothers

Three brothers, travelling along a lonely, winding road at twilight reached a deep deceitful river where anyone who attempted to swim or walk would drown. Learned in the magical arts, the brothers conjured a bridge with their wands and proceed to cross.



Halfway through the bridge, a hooded figure stood before them. The figure was the furious spirit of Death. Death cunningly pretended to congratulate them and proceeds to award them with gifts of their own choosing.

The eldest brother, a combative man, asked for a wand more powerful than any in existence. Death granted his wish by moulding the Elder Wand from a branch of a nearby elder tree standing on the banks of the river.

The second brother, an arrogant man, chose to further humiliate death, and asked for the power to recall the deceased from the grave. Death granted his wish by crafting the Resurrection Stone from a stone picked from the riverbank. The third and youngest brother, who was the most humble and wise, did not trust Death and asked for something to enable him to go forth without Death being able to follow. A reluctant Death, most unwillingly, handed over his own Invisibility cloak.

The three brothers took their prizes and soon went on their separate ways.

The eldest brother travelled to a village where a wizard whom he had quarrelled lived. He sought out a duel and fought the wizard using the wand, instantly killing the latter.

Leaving his enemy dead upon the floor, the eldest brother walked to an inn not far from the duelling site and spent the night there. Taken by desire for more product of the Elder Wand's power, the eldest brother boasted of this wand gifted by Death and his own invincibility.

That very night, Death transfigured to a murderous wizard, and crept to the inn as the eldest brother slept, drunk from wine. The wizard cut the oldest brother's throat and stole the wand. That was when Death took the first brother.



The second brother returned to his home where he lived alone. Turning the stone three times in his hand the figure of the girl he had once hoped to marry, before her early death, appeared at once before him. Yet she was sad and cold, separated from him as by a veil. Though she had returned to the mortal world, she did not truly belong there and suffered. Finally, the second brother, driven mad with hopeless wish, committed suicide by hanging from his house' balcony so as to join her. That was when Death took the second brother for his own.

Death searched for the youngest brother as years passed but never succeeded. It was only when the third brother reached a great age, he took off the Cloak of Invisibility and gave it to his son. Greeting Death as an old friend, they departed this life as equals.

(Adapted from The Tales of Beedle the Bard)

For questions 1-3, please answer in complete sentence. (2 marks each)

1. How did they cross the river?

2. What was the prize that Death gave to the first brother?

3. Why did the younger brother live longer?

For questions 4-8, circle the correct answer. (1 mark each)

4. Death was willing to let the brothers cross the bridge they conjured.

True

False

5. The brothers were arrogant and boastful.

True

False

6. The second brother was murdered by...

A another powerful wizard

B Death

C himself

7. The girl who had returned to the mortal world suffered because she

A felt cold

B didn't like to wear a veil

C didn't belong there

8. The Elder Wand gets its name after

A a tree

B the eldest brother

C its age

9. Find the word or phrase in the passage which means the SAME as:

shaping (paragraph 2)

transformed (paragraph 4)

10. Find the word or phrase in the passage which means the OPPOSITE of:

gladly (paragraph 3)

failed (paragraph 6)

Section R 2 (7 marks)

Read the five short passages about potions and plants below. Choose from the texts (A to E) and complete the answer grid. The texts may be chosen more than once. One has been done for you as an example.

At Hogwarts the teachers had to warn against worse dangers than leaning back on the chair and become a lazy student.



A. Veritaserum is a powerful truth serum. The potion effectively forces the drinker to answer any questions put to them truthfully, though there are certain methods of resistance. Use of this potion is strictly controlled by the British Ministry of Magic. Veritaserum was used on Barty Crouch Jr in June of 1995, when Albus Dumbledore discovered that Crouch was disguised as the Defence Against the Dark Arts teacher, Alastor Moody.

B. If there's one thing stronger than young love, it's this love potion. Think of the incorrigible Romilda Vane and then picture Ron Weasley's dazed face when he ate the chocolates she meant for Harry. Amortentia was the most potent love potion in the world and no one was immune. Even know-it-all Hermione got an attack of blushing embarrassment when she caught the scent of it during Potions class.

C. Polyjuice Potion was a thick, powerful tonic with serious consequences if you mixed it wrong. Harry, Hermione and Ron first tasted some when they went undercover as Draco Malfoy's sidekicks. Members of the Order of the Phoenix drank it to disguise themselves as Harry Potters, and it also helped Harry, Hermione and Ron break into the Ministry of Magic. Hermione discovered that a stray cat hair could cause an unwelcome transformation.

D. Funny really. While adults spend a fortune to look younger, teenagers spend years trying to be more grown-up than they really are. When Fred and George discovered they were too young to enter their names for the Triwizard Tournament, they decided that a few drops of Ageing Potion would do the trick. The twins only got long white beards that had to be magically removed by Madam Pomfrey.

E. Felix Felicis, also called "Liquid Luck", is a magical potion that makes the drinker lucky for a period of time, during which everything they attempt will be successful. It turns an ordinary day into an extraordinary one. It causes dizziness, recklessness, and dangerous overconfidence if taken in excess. Felix is highly toxic in large quantities and is also a banned substance in all organised competitions, such as Quidditch.

Which text, A, B, C, D or E, talks about

<i>a potion that makes people tell the truth</i>	e.g.	A
Someone who wrongly ate the treated sweets	1	
A situation that needed an expert help	2	
An attempt of changing aspects that failed	3	
A prohibited potion in competences	4	
Identity theft	5	
Undesirable effects with large doses	6	
Multiple camouflage	7	

I've learned all the course books by heart of course. I just hope it will be enough—I'm Hermione Granger, by the way, who are you?



Section W 3 (10 marks)

Rewrite the sentences to give the same meaning as the original. Rewrite all direct speech as reported speech.

1. "Hide if there is full moon" Professor Lupin said to Harry.

Professor Lupin ordered Harry

2. Snape teaches both Potions and Defence against the Dark Arts.

Not only

3. Aberforth Dumbledore is looking after Harry through the Magic Mirror

Harry

4. Ron believed that Hermione was dating Harry because the Horcrux charmed him.

If

5. I'm sure Draco wanted to help Harry in the very end.

Draco must

Section R 3 (10 marks)

Choose the correct answer

1. The Ministry of Magic is looking _____ the disappearances.

A after	B into	C for	D on
---------	--------	-------	------

2. It's high time Neville _____ how to cast Expelliarmus spell.

A will learn	B learnt	C has learnt	D had learnt
--------------	----------	--------------	--------------

3. Harry can _____ both English and Parsel-tongue fluently.

A speak	B to speak	C spoke	D speaking
---------	------------	---------	------------

4. The Ministry of Magic would have caught Sirius if he _____ Azcaban on hippogriff-back.

A isn't living	B haven't left	C hadn't left	D wasn't left
----------------	----------------	---------------	---------------

5. The Weasley Family couldn't afford _____ Ron a new suit for the Yuleball

A buy	B to buy	C buying	D bought
-------	----------	----------	----------

6. Dumbledore must _____ killed by Draco Malfoy.

A be	B have	C have been	D had been
------	--------	-------------	------------

7. Filch never let them _____ up late out of their rooms

A stay	B to stay	C stayed	D staying
--------	-----------	----------	-----------

8. Hermione would rather Ron _____ her to the Yuleball. Victor invited her first.

A inviting	B have invited	C will invite	D invited
------------	----------------	---------------	-----------

9. Voldemort cannot be killed until he _____ Harry Potter himself

A is killed	B had killed	C was killed	D kills
-------------	--------------	--------------	---------

10. Hermione is used to _____ whatever she needs in her magic bag.

A find	B finding	C found	D be found
--------	-----------	---------	------------

"Because that's what Hermione does", said Ron, shrugging.
"When in doubt, go to the library".



Section R 4 (10 marks)

Write the missing word on the lines

A Horcrux is an object in _____ a Dark wizard or witch has hidden a fragment of his or her soul _____ the purpose of attaining immortality.

Horcruxes can only _____ created after committing murder, the supreme act _____ evil.

The process _____ the creation of a Horcrux involves a spell and a horrific act is performed soon _____ the murder has been committed.

There are usually protective measures made _____ prevent a Horcrux _____ being stolen and destroyed, _____ as Counter-Charms and Jinxes. The Horcrux is considered _____ most terrible of all Dark magic.



Section R 5 (10 marks)

Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

1-The Triwizard Tournament is a _____ contest between the schools of Hogwarts, Durmstrang, and Beauxbatons.	(fame)
2-It originated some 700 years ago as a _____ Tournament between the three schools	(friend)
3- Each school took turns hosting the _____, which took place every five years	(compete)
4- The _____ for the Tournament included the heads of the three schools	(judgement)
5- The Triwizard Tournament consists of a series of tasks designed to test the _____ in many different ways.	(championship)
6- They test their magical _____, their daring, their powers of deduction, and their skill to cope with danger	(able)
7- _____ was also considered a normal, traditional part of the Tournament.	(cheat)
8-The contests were extremely _____	(danger)
9-Most witches and wizards have grown up only hearing stories of these great _____ contests of years gone by.	(magician)
10-Dumbledore saw the Tournament as an excellent opportunity to reach out in _____ to the other schools	(friend)

"After all this time?"

"ALWAYS"